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         Year Ended 30 June 2010
      Mr George Papallo
Dear Members

I am delighted to be able to bring you our Financial Report for the year ended June 30, 2010. We started the year with quite a number of unknowns as far as our sources of revenue and hence our budget and planned expenditure was based more on a cautionary approach while we assessed the likely direction the government was to take.

We conclude 2010 with an operating surplus of $64,266 which is a significant improvement on the $10,161 achieved the previous year. Nevertheless, our gross revenue was down 11% to $940,667. Needless to say, the profit has come about by extensive cost cutting and attention to improving services which are likely to increase business in the future. Congratulations go to Sally Thompson and her staff for their part in containing costs. Our equity in the Association now stands at $257,583.

I conclude with a note of caution to members that most of our equipment is now written off and some capital expenditure in the foreseeable future is likely.

George Papallo OAM., JP

Honorary Treasurer
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